

Question 1: (Grammar Section). Choose the correct grammatical answer.

1. _____ money do you have?
 A. How far
 ☆ How much ✓
 C. How many
 D. How long
2. Who _____ on the phone?
 ☆ is
 B. are
 C. am
 D. had
3. We always _____ pizza for lunch. ✓
 ☆ eat
 B. eating
 C. is eating
 D. eats
4. She often goes out _____ night.
 A. on
 ☆ at
 C. about
 D. In
5. I don't _____ your name. ✓
 ☆ know
 B. knew
 C. knows
 D. knowing
6. Would you like _____ orange?
 A. a
 B. zero article
 C. the
 ☆ an
7. There's _____ coffee in the pot. ✓
 A. a few
 B. many
 C. an
 ☆ some
8. The plants need _____ more water.
 A. many
 B. a few
 ☆ a little
 D. any

9. Andes are in South America.

- ☆ the
- B. an
- zero article
- D. a

10. Whose _____ these books?

- A. is
- ☆ are
- C. do
- D. am

11. I don't have any money. Please _____ me lunch.

- A. buying
- B. bought
- C. buys
- ☆ buy

12. I couldn't solve _____ of the Maths problems.

- A. much
- ☆ B. many
- C. a

13. Paris is capital of France ✓

- A. a
- ☆ the
- C. an
- D. Zero Article

تم تصحيح اجابة هذا السؤال..

14. _____ dollars do you have?

- How much
- B. How long
- ☆ How many
- D. How far

هنا اخترنا how many لأن العملات كالريال واليولار معدودة وايضا جاء dollars جمع اذا معدود.. لأن المعدود يأتي جمع.. اما الغير معدود ابدا لا يأتي جمع يكون دائما مفرد.. اما المال هو الغير معدود..

15. Each week _____ worse.

- A. has
- B. are
- C. am
- ☆ is

16. It was popular _____ the 1980s.

- ☆ in
- B. on
- C. at
- D. with

33. What time will you _____ tonight.

- ☒ A. left
- B. leaves
- C. leaving
- ☒ D. leave

34. It was _____ than I was expecting. ✕

- A. cheapest
- B. cheaps
- ☒ C. cheaper
- D. cheap

35. I _____ feeling very tired.

- ☒ A. am
- B. is
- C. are
- D. has

Question 2: (Vocabulary Comprehension). Choose the right answer.

36. All members in _____ families were living in one house.

- A. nuclear
- ☒ B. traditional ✓
- C. Bad
- D. rich

37. If you didn't find the book, you can look for it in the other room. the word look for means:

- A. read
- B. buy
- ☒ C. search
- D. Eat

38. The trip to the sea was very, very good. "very, very good" means:-

- A. dangerous
- ☒ B. wonderful
- C. horrible
- D. easy

39. Where is the car? It's in the _____

- ☒ A. garage
- B. bog
- C. library
- D. Kitchen

40. " _____ " has the same meaning as "proof".

- A. essence
- ☒ B. evidence
- C. reference
- D. similarity

41. The phrase "write the same thing" means _____.

- A. cut
- B. delete
- C. paste
- ☒ D. copy

42. The word " _____ " is closest in meaning to the phrase "very beautiful".

- ☒ A. attractive
- B. difficult
- C. Thin
- D. interesting

43. The word that has the same meaning as "a chemical that helps us to grow" is _____.

- A. germs
- B. bacteria
- ☒ C. hormone
- D. sugar

44. We went for a picnic by the sea and had a _____. It was a very delicious meal.

- ☒ A. barbecue
- B. Camera
- C. test
- D. problem

45. The opposite meaning of "Physical" is _____.

- A. healthy
- B. happy
- ☒ C. mental
- D. successful

46. " _____ " is closest in meaning to the word "like".

- ☒ A. prefer
- B. attract
- C. hate
- D. avoid

47. "Unhealthy things to eat" means _____.

- A. milk
- ☒ B. junk food
- C. overweight
- D. honey

48. She looks very _____ because of the diet she follows.

- ☒ A. tall
- ☒ B. slim
- C. dangerous
- D. ugly

49. A person between 13 and 19 years old is a _____

- A. volunteer
- B. worker
- ☒ C. teenager
- D. pilot

50. You are _____ because everybody knows about you.

- A. sick
- B. a player
- C. a driver
- ☒ D. famous

Question 3:

(A) Reading Comprehension 1: Read the following passage and answer the questions below.

Marriage is often not easy. Maybe man and woman love each other, but they argue. They get angry. Later they apologize, but it happens again and again. What's the problem? Are men and women really very different.

Deborah Tannen says yes, men and women are very different. Tannen teaches at Georgetown University in Washington, D.C. She writes books about the ways people talk. She believes that men and women talk- and think- in different ways. She tells about some differences in her book, *You Just Don't Understand*.

The differences, Tannen says, begin when men and women are children. Very young boys and girls are similar to each other. In other words, they like many of the same things and play in the same ways. They aren't very different. But then there is a change. When children in the United States are five or six years old, boys usually play in large groups. One boy gives orders. For example, he says, "Take this," "Go over there". He is the leader. Boys also brag. In other words, they say good thing about themselves. But girls there usually play in small groups or with one other girl. A girl's best friend is her very good friend and important to her. Girls often don't give orders; they give suggestions.

51. _____ gives orders while playing in groups.

- ☒ A. A boy
- B. A man
- C. A woman
- D. A girl

52. Where does Deborah Tannen work? _____

- ☒ A. At university
- B. At hospital
- C. At school
- D. At restaurant

53. The differences between men and women begin _____

- A. when they are old
- B. at the age of sixteen
- ☒ C. when they are children
- D. when they are babies

54. The underlined word "brag" means _____.

- A. laugh
- B. cry
- C. play
- ☒ D. talk proudly

55. The underlined pronoun "she" refers to _____

- A. woman
- B. a girl
- C. man

☒ D. Deborah Tannen

56. Who gives suggestions? _____

- A. Deborah Tannen
- B. The men
- C. Boys

☒ D. Girls

57. A word in paragraph ONE which has the opposite meaning of "similar" is

- A. problem
- ☒ B. different
- C. angry
- D. apologize

58. Which country does Deborah live in? _____

- A. Saudi Arabia
- ☒ B. United States of America
- C. Europe
- D. Japan

59. The underlined pronoun "they" refers to _____

- A. women
- ☒ B. young boys and girls
- C. boys
- D. men

60. The underlined word "argue" means _____
- ☒ A. discuss angrily
 - B. speak slowly
 - C. cry loudly
 - D. listen carefully

B. Reading Comprehension 2

The cactus is a plant which grows in very hot, dry places. They do not have leaves. Instead, they have spiny needles which stick out of their stems. There are many shapes of the cactus. Some are small and round. Others are tall like columns or . Some are shaped like tubes or bells. Some are shaped like wheels. Some grow as trees or shrubs. Others grow as ground cover. Cactus flowers are big, and some of them at night. Their flowers come out at night because they are by insects or small animals that come out at night. Insects and small animals carry pollen from one cactus to another.

Most cacti live in North and South America. Others live in Africa, Madagascar, and Sri Lanka. Cacti do not have very large leaves because large leaves would allow the water to . When water evaporates, it changes from a liquid to a gas. When it becomes a gas, it is light enough to move through the air. That would be bad for the cactus because the cactus needs the water to live.

Some cacti have waxy coatings on their stems, so that water will run down the stem to the roots. Cacti can water from fog in the air, since it does not rain very much in the desert. Most cacti have long roots which can spread out close to the surface so they can absorb a lot of water on the occasions when it rains.

61. What do cacti have instead of leaves? ,

- ☒ A. Needles
- B. Tubes
- C. Stems
- D. Pillars

62. When water evaporates, it...

- ☒ A. changes from liquid to gas.
- B. changes from liquid to solid.
- C. changes from gas to liquid.
- D. is absorbed by the stem of the cactus.

63. A synonym for "absorb" is...

- A. eat
- B. drink
- ☒ C. soak up.
- D. Customer

64. Pillars are...
- A. Long tubes and small balls
 - B. long tubes.
 - C. small balls. ✓
 - ⇒ D. tall columns.
65. Cacti prevent evaporation of water by...
- ⇒ A. growing deep roots.
 - B. growing large leaves.
 - C. growing small stems. ✓
 - D. growing small leaves.
66. Some cacti...
- A. Bloom at night and grows as vines
 - B. bloom at night.
 - C. grow as vines.
 - ⇒ D. grow as shrubs. ✓
67. Where do most cacti grow?
- A. Southern Europe
 - B. Asia
 - C. Antarctica
 - ⇒ D. North and South America
68. When cacti are pollinated, their pollen...
- ⇒ A. is carried from one cactus to another.
 - B. is eaten by small animals. ✓
 - C. is eaten by insects.
 - D. Is eaten by insects and small animals.
69. How are cacti shaped?
- A. Like wheels ✓
 - B. Like balls
 - C. Like tubes
 - ⇒ D. Like tubes, balls, and wheels
70. When cacti bloom...
- A. their flowers fall off.
 - B. they are eaten by small animals.
 - ⇒ C. their flowers come out. ✓
 - D. they are eaten by insects.

~~~~~ GOOD LUCK ! ~~~~~